
Expeditious Retreat
March 6, 2023

This spell allows you to move at an incredible pace. When you
cast this spell, and then as a bonus action on each of your
turns until the spell ends, you can take the Dash action.

Eyebite
March 6, 2023

For the spell’s duration, your eyes become an inky void imbued
with dread power. One creature of your choice within 60 feet of
you that you can see must succeed on a Wisdom saving throw or be
affected by one of the following effects of your choice for the
duration. On each of your turns until the spell ends, you can
use your action to target another creature but can’t target a
creature again if it has succeeded on a saving throw against
this casting of [yadawiki link=”eyebite*.
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Asleep. The target falls unconscious. It wakes up if it takes
any damage or if another creature uses its action to shake the
sleeper awake.

Panicked. The target is frightened of you. On each of its turns,
the frightened creature must take the Dash action and move away
from you by the safest and shortest available route, unless
there is nowhere to move. If the target moves to a place at
least 60 feet away from you where it can no longer see you, this
effect ends.

Sickened.  The  target  has  disadvantage  on  attack  rolls  and
ability checks. At the end of each of its turns, it can make
another Wisdom saving throw. If it succeeds, the effect ends.

Fear
March 6, 2023

You project a phantasmal image of a creature’s worst fears. Each
creature in a 30-foot cone must succeed on a Wisdom saving throw
or drop whatever it is holding and become frightened for the
duration.
While frightened by this spell, a creature must take the Dash
action and move away from you by the safest available route on
each of its turns, unless there is nowhere to move. If the
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creature ends its turn in a location where it doesn’t have line
of sight to you, the creature can make a Wisdom saving throw. On
a successful save, the spell ends for that creature.

Feeblemind
March 6, 2023

You blast the mind of a creature that you can see within range,
attempting to shatter its intellect and personality. The target
takes 4d6 psychic damage and must make an Intelligence saving
throw.
On  a  failed  save,  the  creature’s  Intelligence  and  Charisma
scores become 1. The creature can’t cast spells, activate magic
items, understand language, or communicate in any intelligible
way. The creature can, however, identify its friends, follow
them, and even protect them.

At the end of every 30 days, the creature can repeat its saving
throw against this spell. If it succeeds on its saving throw,
the spell ends.

The  spell  can  also  be  ended  by  [yadawiki  link=”greater
restoration*, [yadawiki link=”heal*, or [yadawiki link=”wish*.
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Finger of Death
March 6, 2023

You send negative energy coursing through a creature that you
can see within range, causing it searing pain. The target must
make a Constitution saving throw. It takes 7d8 + 30 necrotic
damage on a failed save, or half as much damage on a successful
one.
A humanoid killed by this spell rises at the start of your next
turn  as  a  zombie  that  is  permanently  under  your  command,
following your verbal orders to the best of its ability.

Flesh to Stone
March 6, 2023
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You attempt to turn one creature that you can see within range
into stone. If the target’s body is made of flesh, the creature
must make a Constitution saving throw. On a failed save, it is
restrained as its flesh begins to harden. On a successful save,
the creature isn’t affected.
A  creature  restrained  by  this  spell  must  make  another
Constitution saving throw at the end of each of its turns. If it
successfully saves against this spell three times, the spell
ends. If it fails its saves three times, it is turned to stone
and subjected to the petrified condition for the duration. The
successes and failures don’t need to be consecutive; keep track
of both until the target collects three of a kind.

If the creature is physically broken while petrified, it suffers
from similar deformities if it reverts to its original state.

If you maintain your concentration on this spell for the entire
possible duration, the creature is turned to stone until the
effect is removed.

Fly
March 6, 2023

You touch a willing creature. The target gains a flying speed of
60 feet for the duration. When the spell ends, the target falls
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if it is still aloft, unless it can stop the fall.
At Higher Levels. When you cast this spell using a spell slot of
4th level or higher, you can target one additional creature for
each slot level above 3rd.

Forcecage
March 6, 2023

An immobile, invisible, cube-shaped prison composed of magical
force springs into existence around an area you choose within
range. The prison can be a cage or a solid box, as you choose.
A prison in the shape of a cage can be up to 20 feet on a side
and is made from 1/2-inch diameter bars spaced 1/2 inch apart.

A prison in the shape of a box can be up to 10 feet on a side,
creating a solid barrier that prevents any matter from passing
through it and blocking any spells cast into or out from the
area.

When you cast the spell, any creature that is completely inside
the cage’s area is trapped. Creatures only partially within the
area, or those too large to fit inside the area, are pushed away
from the center of the area until they are completely outside
the area.
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A creature inside the cage can’t leave it by nonmagical means.
If the creature tries to use teleportation or interplanar travel
to leave the cage, it must first make a Charisma saving throw.
On a success, the creature can use that magic to exit the cage.
On a failure, the creature can’t exit the cage and wastes the
use of the spell or effect. The cage also extends into the
Ethereal Plane, blocking ethereal travel.

This spell can’t be dispelled by [yadawiki link=”dispel magic*.

Foresight
March 6, 2023

You touch a willing creature and bestow a limited ability to see
into the immediate future. For the duration, the target can’t be
surprised and has advantage on attack rolls, ability checks, and
saving throws. Additionally, other creatures have disadvantage
on attack rolls against the target for the duration.
This spell immediately ends if you cast it again before its
duration ends.
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Gaseous Form
March 6, 2023

You  transform  a  willing  creature  you  touch,  along  with
everything it’s wearing and carrying, into a misty cloud for the
duration. The spell ends if the creature drops to 0 hit points.
An incorporeal creature isn’t affected.
While in this form, the target’s only method of movement is a
flying speed of 10 feet. The target can enter and occupy the
space  of  another  creature.  The  target  has  resistance  to
nonmagical damage, and it has advantage on Strength, Dexterity,
and Constitution saving throws. The target can pass through
small holes, narrow openings, and even mere cracks, though it
treats liquids as though they were solid surfaces. The target
can’t fall and remains hovering in the air even when stunned or
otherwise incapacitated.

While in the form of a misty cloud, the target can’t talk or
manipulate objects, and any objects it was carrying or holding
can’t be dropped, used, or otherwise interacted with. The target
can’t attack or cast spells.
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